
MIGRA 
3319 Greenfield Rd #264 
Dearborn, MI 48120 



The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 
President: Craig A Rouse 4226 East 15th Street 

VP Admin: Sammy Van Galder Long Beach, Ca 90804 
VP Rodeo: Michael De Yonker www.gsgra.org 

Treasurer: Bill Chapmam e-mail : gsgra@gsgra.org 
Secretary: Clint Johnson (619) 293-0666 

Does Fruitcake Flush? 

Ttt~~d.L~~~ot 
The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 

Newsletter CoChairs 
Ruth Hilderbrandt mamarodeo@aol.com 

and Joseph Olney rodeobrit@aol.com 

We Wish. 
4oua 
Merry 

Chtistmtls 
Happy 

ChruuJwh 
ant! a 

Pro-sperous 
ant!Sofe 
New 4eot 



HOTLINE/ VOICE MAIL (619) 298-4708 
FAX: (619) 298-4709 

Email: gsgra San@aol. com 
Web Page: www.gaywired. comlgayrodeo. htm 

CHAPTER ELECTIONS 

Congratulations to the newly elected Chapter Board for 2000. 

President 
Robert Kojima 

Executive Vice President 
Rick Hensley 

Secretary 
Joseph Berry 

CALENDAR 
Don' t forget, your GSGRA membership 
entitles you to the following discounts: 

10% off at Hamburger Mary's, San 
Diego! 
10% off at Boot Bam Stores! 
10% off at Boot World! (with card 
available at SO Chapter office) 
20% off at Fiddler's Green Restaurant! 

If you know of any other discounts, 
please let the Member Discount 
Committee know about them. 

Vice President of Rodeo Operations 
Nancy Novak 

Treasurer 
Del Castillo 

WATCH THIS SPACE 
FOR 

INFORMATION ON 
GSGRA 

GREATER 
SAN DIEGO 
CHAPTER 

RODEO 2000 

CALENDAR 
Dates for December 1999 

Dec TBA Board Meeting 
Dec I 7 PM General Membership Mtg. 
Dec 15 7 PM Rodeo Roundtable Mtg. 

Jan 
Jan 
Jan 

Dates for January 2000 

TBA 
7PM 
7PM 

Board Meeting 
General Membership Mtg. 
Rodeo Roundtable Mtg. 
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IGRAFINALS 

Congratulations to the six members of the Greater San Diego Rodeo Chapter that 
qualified for the IGRA International Finals Rodeo in Little Rock, Arkansas held on 
Halloween weekend. 

1999 International Cham[!ions 
Men's Barrel Race Charlie Cole 
Team Roping David Renier & Kirk Carter (2nd year in a row) 
Women's All-Around Bonnie Boone 3rd Runner-up 
Men's All-Around David Renier 4th Runner-up 

Kirk Carter 7th Runner-up 

Special Congratulations to Jason Martin for being awarded Male Rookie ofthe Year. 

Barrels 
I st Charlie Cole 
2nd Jason Martin 
8th Bonnie Boone 
9th Kirk Carter 

Pole Bending 
2nd Bonnie Boone 
5th David Renier 
8th Charlie Cole 
I OthJason Martin 
15th Kirk Carter 

Flag Racing 
2nd Bonnie Boone 
4th Jason Martin 
5th David Renier 

Chute Dogging 
I OthKirk Carter 

Barrels 
3 rd Charlie Cole 
8th Jason Martin 
9th Randy Funderburk 
I OthKirk Carter 

Pole Bending 
4th Jason Martin 

Flag Racing 
5th David Renier 

Chute Dogging 
4th Kirk Carter 

Steer Riding 
I st Randy Funderburk 

Steer Deco 
3rd Kirk Carter & David Renier 

Saturday's Results 

Steer Riding 
7th Randy Funderburk 

Steer Deco 
5th Kirk Carter & David Renier 

Goat Dressing 
3rd Charlie Cole & Jason Martin 
7th Randy Funderburk & 

Trenda Monnahan 
Wild Drag Race 

3rd Kirk Carter, David Renier & Bonnie 
Boone 

Calf Roping on Foot 
I st Bonnie Boone 
5th David Renier 

Break-Away Roping 
5th Kirk Carter 

1 

Team Roping 

Sunday's Results 
--·-·--·-·····-··--··-··-··--··--------·····--··-·····-···-·-··-·--·--- ·······-·-·-···--·--·-···-·-·-

7th Charlie Cole & Jason Martin 
Goat Dressing 

II thKirk Carter & David Renier 
Wild Drag Race 

6th Charlie Cole's Team 
I I thKirk Carter, David Renier & 

Bonnie Boone 
Calf Roping on Foot 

5th Bonnie Boone 
II thDavid Renier 

Break-Away Roping 
1st Bonnie Boone 
7th David Renier 
I OthCharlie Cole 

Team Roping 
I st David Renier & Kirk Carter 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
I would like to say THANK YOU to everyone that made this a very special year for San Diego 
Rodeo and for me. It is both sadness and joy I feel as I end my year as Chapter President. The 
sadness is due to the unseen personal circumstances that prevent me from running for a second 
year. The joy because of the enthusiasm everyone had for Rodeo 1999 and the spirit and inno­
vative thinking and planning that I have already seen for Rodeo 2000 and beyond. I look for­
ward to working with the newly elected Executive Board and to helping make the next year of 
San Diego Rodeo the best one yet. Also to work with all of the returning Committee Chairs and 
all the new ones that are venturing into another episode of the horse opera we call RODEO. 
I thank those of you that keep me in line, on the ball and doing the things I needed to be doing 
this past year. I always got what I needed when I needed it. When I needed advise, you were 
there. When I needed encouragement, you were there. When I needed manpower, ideas, time, 
direction, whatever it was, you were there for me. And especially when I needed to be smacked 
and told to calm down, you were definitely all there then. I think you a ll liked that part the best. 
But between it all, we put on one hell of a Rodeo! 
Farewells are always easier when you're not going away and I am not going away. I will still 
be part of the Chapter and will be adding my two cents to as many committees that I can. So 
I ' ll see you all at the meetings, events and, activities, as we get ready for 

SAN DIEGO RODEO 2000. 

San Diego Chapter members that made it to the 1999 International Gay Rodeo Final 
in Little Rock. Pictured left to right; Charlie Cole, David Renier, Kirk Carter, Jason 
Martin, Randy Funderburk and Bonnie Boone. 

1'>'>'>-1000 
Aodto Sthtdult 

Texas Gay Rodeo: Austin, TX Nov 12-14, 1999 

Road Runner Rodeo: Phoenix, AZ Jan 14-16, 2000 

Bighorn Rodeo: Las Vegas, NV Mar 3-5, 2000 

LA Rodeo 2000: Los Angeles, CA Apr 14-16, 2000 

Great Plains Rodeo: Oklahoma City, OK May 26-28, 2000 

Salt Lake City Rodeo: Salt Lake City, UT June 2-4, 2000 

Bay Area Rodeo: San Jose, CA June 16-18, 2000 

Heartland Rodeo: Omaha,NE June 23-25, 2000 

Canadian Rockies lnt'l Rodeo: Calgary June 30 - July 2, 2000 

Rocky Mountain Rodeo: Denver, CO July 7-9, 2000 

Greater Motown Int'l Rodeo: Detroit, MI Augll-13, 2000 

Sierra Stampede: Sacramento, CA Aug 18-20, 2000 

Windy City Rodeo 2000: Chicago, IL Aug 25-27, 2000 

Show-Me State Rodeo: Kansas City, KS Sept 1-3, 2000 

Atlantic Stampede 2000: Washington, DC Sept 8-10, 2000 

San Diego Rodeo: San Diego, CA Sept 15-17, 2000 

Southern Spurs Rodeo: Atlanta, GA Sep 29-0ct 1, 2000 

Finals Rodeo: Albuquerque, NM Oct 19-22, 2000 

All Information is believed to 
be accurate, however, we urge 
you to contact the local 
producing Association or 
I.G.R.A. to confirm all dates, 
times and locations before 
making any commitments. Our 
data source is .IGRA as of 
8/20/99. . , .. 



G.S.G.R.A. Members Only 

BASEBALL CAPS 
W c have a limited number 

' of these genuine anteek 
baseball caps with the 
G.S.G.R.A. logo on the 
front. Offered in a tastefull 
brown and beize 
combination at only $6.00 
which includes sales tax and 
shipping. Grab one now 

GSGRAPINS! 
You wanted GSGRA merchandise 
-now buy some! Only $6 each 

ORDER BY MAIL! 
Number of pins @ $6.00* each= ___ _ 

Number of caps @ $6.00* each= ___ _ 
Send check for the total made payable to G.S.G.R.A. 

·vourName -----------------------------------
Address 

City, State -----------Zip ____ _ 

Send order for and check (no cash please) 
to:G.S.G.R.A. 
4226 East 15th Street 
Long Beach; Ca 90804 

* Prices include shiupping 
and any appl icable sa les taxes. 
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to a new rule requiring an eye exam for all contestants. The 
chart above will be used to evaluate all contestants eye sight 
before each competition. Please study it carefully in order to 
be prepared. 

: ................ ......................... .. ............................................................................................. .................. .. .............................. . 



PO Box 2407 Long Beach, Calif. 90801-2407 (562) 498-1675 
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The Holidav Panv is coming! 
The Holiday Party will be coming to Eagle Rock on Saturday, December II, 1999, at the home of 
Thorn Brennan. This is a great opportunity to celebrate with old friends or make new friends 
while helping others. Festivities begin at 5:00 p.m. Please bring a toy and/or canned goods to be 
donated to a local charity. The Chapter will provide dinner, but guests are invited to bring an 
appetizer or a dessert. Chapter members will receive an invi\ation in the mail and are asked to 
RSVP to Sue Downing and Connie Risch at (714) 828-3438 or to Thorn at (323) 256-7868. 
Directions will be included with the invitation or you can call Thorn or e-mail him at 
TBnGRENDEL@aol.com for specific directions. This holiday party is always a treat and without a 
doubt you will be glad you took part. 

New IGRA uonelist" Established bV L.A. Contestant 
Sunnie Rose, a long-time IGRA contestant 
and L.A. Chapter member, has taken the 
lead in establishing an internet "Onelist" for 
all IGRA contestants. The IGRA Onelist is 
a cyberplace for all contestants to network 
with one another across the U.S. "There is 
really a nice little array of members already, 
but not much membership from California 
or this end of the region," says Sunnie. All 
list members are encouraged to complete 

member profiles and include IGRA member 
affiliation and rodeo event(s). Once you 
have received confirmation of your 
subscription, please feel free to post an 
introduction of yourself. Members are 
currently receiving 2-4 E-mail messages per 
week containing recent postings to the list, 
but this should increase as the list grows! 
The IGRA Onelist can be found at: 
Http://www.onelist.com/community/IGRA 

New Members and More ... 
A hearty welcome to new members C.J. 
Follansbee, William Goninan, Michael 
MacFarland, David Merkel, Garrett 
Ramos, and Rick Johnson and to 
continuing IGRA member Lewis Putnam 
who recently transferred to the L.A. 
Chapter. We look forward to seeing all of 
you at the holiday party! And warm wishes 
to Lorry King, Emily Gaydos, Najaha 
Wolfe, Gene Keyes, Christy Cotton, Amy 
Griffin, Andie Jose h, Wendi McNeese, 

AI Wright, Frank Prue, and David Smith 
who all celebrated birthdays in November. 
We look forward to spending another year 
with each of you on the rodeo circuit. 
Lastly, I am honored to be taking on the 
position of newsletter editor for the L.A. 
Chapter. You can e-mail content and/or 
comments to me at dmdeming@yahoo.com. 
I look forward to your opinions and 
suggestions. 

Submissions to the newsletter are welcome (subject to editing for space or content) by the 15th of 
each month. All published materials, including the chapter logo, "LA Rodeo" logo and posters, 
newsletter, "LARODEO.COM" and website contents are Copyright© 1999 GSGRA-L.A., a ealifornia 
non-profit corporation. Any use without prior permission is a violation of copyright law. 
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CALENDAR 
= ======== 

Dec. 4 
10AM 

Dec. 11 
5 PM 

Jan. a 
10AM 

Jan. 9 

Jan. 14-16 

Feb. 5 

Feb.6 

Feb. 19 
10AM 

DECEMBER 
CHAPTER MEETING 
Hilton Burbank Airport 
2500 Hollywood Way 

CHAPTER HOLIDAY PARTY 
Thorn Brennan's House 
Eagle Rock 

JANUARY 
CHAPTER MEETING 
The Center, Long Beach 

BE~R BUST FUND-RAISER 
Pistons, Long Beach 

ROADRUNNER REGIONAL 
RODEO -- Phoenix, AZ 

FEBRUARY 
STATE BOARD MEETING 
Los Angeles 

L.A. CHAPTER PLAYDAY 
Time and Location TBA 

CHAPTER MEETING 
The Center, Long Beach 

2000 MEETING SCHEDULE 
1 0 am Sat. March 11, Hansen Dam (board) 
10 am Sun. April 2, Hansen Dam (chapter) 
1 0 am Sat. May 13, Long Beach (board) 
10 am Sat. June 10, Long Beach ("annual meeting of 

members" with chapter elections) 
1 0 am Sun . July 9, L.A. (board) 
4 pm Sat. Aug. 12, L.A. (chapter, with potluck after) 
10 am Sat. Sept. 16, Long Beach (baord) 
10 am Sat. Oct. 7, Long Beach (chapter) 
10 am Sat. Nov. 4, L.A. (board) 
10 am Sun. Dec. 3, L.A. (chapter) 

DIRECTORY 
PRESIDENT 
David Medzerlan 
562-436-1810 

davidm@link. freedom.com 
VICE PRESIDENTS 
Administration 
Amy Griffin 
323-661-2569 

Amy@lacap.com 
Rodeo Operations 
Steve Creber 
562-624-1011 
screber@usa.net 

SECRETARY 
Lenore Mankoff 

ComeDancn@aol. com 
TREASURER 
Mark Jensen 

Lbcowboy@aol.com 

STATE BOARD 
Representatives 
Thorn Brennan 
Kevin Weeks 
Steve Creber 
Alternates 
Ruth Hilderbrandt 
Steve Leigeber 

COMMITTEES 
By-Laws 
Mike DeYonker 
Events 
Sue Downing, Connie Risch 
Membership 
Ruth Hilderbrandt 
Taxes 
Thorn Brennan 
Records 
D.J. Simmons 
Webgirl 
Mark Jensen 
Newsletter 
Devon Deming 

dmdeming@yahoo. com 

L.A. News I December 1999 



Group South Bay 
Each Olflco lnd p nd nlly Owned and Operated 

Bob Stanfill 
e-mall :bob@bobstanfill.com 

hHp:llwww.bobstanfill.com 

19200 Stevens Creek Blvd, Ste 2 t 0 
Cupertino. Calllornoa 95014 

Direct Line: (408) 246-3562 
Toll Free: (800) 969-U ST 

a move ....... 

Call 

Me!!! 

FREE One Year Home Warrantee f or Members ofG.S.G.R.A. 

WWW.GSGAA.OAG 
Check it out ..... 

:· 

fJhE 'J'LEnch 
'Jfow£7. dMa"LkEt 

FLORIST & ANTIQUES 

. 1439 University Avenue 
San Diego. CA 92 103 

RICK HUNTER (61 9) 260-0531 

MEMBER ' . 
BENEFIT: 
Card Carrying 

G.S.G.R.A. 
Membet·s receive 
a 10% Discount 
on all goods and 
services with the 
exception of out 

of town wire 
orders. 



A NEW ROYAL FLUSH 

Congratulations to the new GSGRA Royalty 

ALL I EVER REALLY NEEDED TO 
KNOW I LEARNED FROM MY 

team for the year 2000. Mr. GSGRA 2000, Matt DOG 
Romero lives in Angels Camp, California; Ms. Never pass up the opportunity to go for a 
GSGRA 2000, Alexanderia "Alex" Waller lives joy ride. Allow the experience of fresh air 
in Elk Grove, California; and Miss GSGRA and the wind in your face to be pure ecstasy. 
2000, Erica K_. (aka Gilbert Rodriguez) lives in When loved ones come home always run to 
Stockton Ca!Jforma. . . ' . 

' greet them . When Its m your best mterest, 
Special thanks to Doug Graff for a great job in practice obedience. Let others know when 
keeping the contest going, and to THE BOYZ they have invaded your territory. Take naps 
for providing the spectacular "halftime" and stretch before rising. Run, romp, and 
entertainment. A big thank you to Bradley 
Ellison for the Brandy's step-down. A very play daily. Eat with gusto and enthusiasm. 
well deserved round of applause and gratitude Be loyal. Never pretend to be something 
to Terry Sidie and FACES for the use of the that you are not. If what you want lies 
Video Room. buried, dig until you find it. When someone 

Now that the hoopla is over, it's time to put 
these individuals to work. The support of the 
membership is greatly appreciated for the work 
the royalty team has done in the past and what 
this team will do for you this coming year. I 
hope you all take the time to get to know them 
and support their efforts. 

is having a bad day, be silent, sit close by 
and nuzzle them gently. Thrive on attention 
and let people touch you. A void biting when 
a simple growl will do. On hot days, drink 
lots of water and lay under a shady tree. 
When you are happy, dance around and wag 
your entire body. No matter how often you 

Good luck! are scolded, don't buy into the guilt thing 
Sammy Van Ga/der and pout ... run right back and make friends . 

AVPGSGRA 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

DO YOU LIKE YOUR 
NAME BADGE? 
The Membership Committee is looking into the 
idea of a new design for our name badges. We 
would like to hear from you if you like our 
current badges or not and also if you would 
like to design a new badge for consideration. 
Drop us a line or e-mail us, we really want to 
know how you feel so that if a new badge is 
designed and produced, it will be one you will 
want to wear. Call Joseph Olney at (562)498-
3488 or e-mail us at Membership@gsgra.org. 

DO YOU NEED A NAME 
BADGE? 
Did you get a new name badge when you 
joined GSGRA? Have you lost your name 
badge? Did you get married again and need 
your new name on your name badge? All good 
reasons to talk to your Chapter Membership 
Chair or give either of the State CoChairs a 
call. Joseph Oleny (562)498-3488 or Ruth 
Hilderbrandt (310)539-2187 or e-mail us at 
Membership@gsgra.org. 

Bond with your pack. Delight in the simple 
joy of a long walk. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Rodeo Classifieds 
I am looking for two things. I need a used 
protective vest as I trashed mine during the San 
Diego rodeo. I will pay as much as $100.00 for 
one in good shape. I am also looking for a used 
"Right Hand Hold" bareback rigging as I would 
like to start riding Broncs next year as well as 
bulls. Patrick Burke ( 408) 360-9473 or by E­
mail at (procowboy2@yahoo.com). 

Send your classified ads to: 
membership@gsgra.com or by mail to the 
address on page three. All ads are accepted 
subject to space available and you can use our 
address for mail and we will forward . There is no 
charge but we reserve the right to decline 
inappropriate submissions. 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 

THE GOLDEN STATE GAY RODEO ASSOCIATION 
A Member Association of the International Gay Rodeo Association 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
Membership records are strictly confidential. G.S.G.R.A. is an organization of 
men and women. Ownership of a horse is not req.uired t~ be a mem~er 
Membership fees are for one year fr:ol!l the date of receipt. Fam1ly memberships 
are available to any two j)erson res1dmg at the same addre~s. Me"!bers ll}USt be 
at least 18 years of age. Some G.S.G.R.A. events arc held m locations with age 
restrictions that would exclude members under the age of21. 

Individual.. ... $40.00 Family ..... $75.00 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

PRIMARY MEMBER CHAPTER AFFILIATION 

NAME 
Please check the chapter 

1-----+-----------------1 with which you would like to 
ADDRESS be affiliated. Members that 

I-C-IT- Y---t-----------------1 do not indicate a preference 

will be considered to have ~------+-----------------------1 
selected Member at Large. STATFJZIP 

BIRTHDAY D 
1-----f------------v_ea_ro--'-p_tio_na--JI GREATER L,A. 

PHONE# 

E-MAIL D 
l-------'--·-------------1 BAY AREA 

All new members receive an engraved G.S.G.R.A. name badge. 
Please print here the way you would like us to engrave yours. 

~----.---------------t D GREATER SAN DIEGO 
DATE 

SIGNATIJRE D CAPITOL CROSSROADS 
FAMILY MEMBER 

._ ___ _1.. _______________ 1 D MEMBER AT LARGE 
All new members receive an engraved G.S .G.R.J\. name badge. 
Please print here the way you would ltke us to engrave yours . 

BIRTIIOAY 

ErMAIL 

DATE 

SIGNAllJHE 

Year Optional 

MAIL THIS COMPLETED 
FORM WITH YOUR 

PAYMENT TO: 

·G .S.G.R.A. 

Membership Committee 
4226 East 15th St.Long 

Beach, Ca 90804 
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Words from the Pres! 

"Can you feel it?" 
I said, "CAN YOU FEEL IT BROTHERS AND SISTERS?" 
"Can you feel the love?" 
"Can you feel the excitement?" 
"Can you feel the power?" 
"Looooooord, I feel it!" 

"I feel the energy a buildin' in the Bay. 
We're strong, we movin' and we're re­
inventing the Bay Area Chapter. We're 
stronger than I've ever seen us. We're 
working together, the veterans are 
working the new folks, the new folks are 
shaken things up and the dust bunnies 
are a swirl in' from the LOVE. It's 
power, Gay Rodeo Power at work!" 

Ok, so I'm writing this on flight home from a business trip from *&/\(* and I'm a little 
punchy. In case you didn't catch on, I was supposed to be a fire and brim stone 
preacher there for a minute. Anyway, I sure am excited about the last couple of months 
and the months ahead of us. The most exciting thing is that ALL of our chapter 
committees are doing some great 
things. From Communications to Fund Raising to Education to Social to Rodeo ... you're 
all doing a bang up job ... and that makes my life easy ... THANKS TO ALL WHO 
VOLUNTEER SO SELFLESSLY! 

We've adapted well to the every other month Business meeting schedule. I believe it is 
making us be more efficient. And I love the fact that we're doing more than one social 
event a month ... sometimes two in one week! And speaking of business meetings, I'm 
going to propose that the BAC adopt another rodeo on the IGRA circuit as our "Sister" 

rodeo. I'll be making my suggestions at the December membership meeting and looking 
for yours too. What is a "Sister" rodeo? I'm not sure exactly, I'm thinking it's sort of 
like a Sister City that many municipalities have. We might organize a group trip to 
each other's rodeo or other major event. We might use them as a mirror to look at 
ourselves ... you know the old, "Well they do it this way, but we do it this way. Is either 
way better? Should we adopt what they arc doing?" This would apply to committees 
other than rodeo too! We'll talk more about that in December ... be sure you're there to 
join in the discussion or drop me a line and let me know what you think. 

I guess that's about enough for this month. I hope you all have a splendid holiday 
season and that all of your wishes come true ... and if you see Mr. Claus, please remind 
him what a good boy I have been this year. Well, ok, 
maybe I slipped a couple of times, but overall, I'd say I 
was more good than bad. 

Until next month, 
Doug Graff 
BAC President 

Finally, someone else gets to talk .... 

Hello chapter members my name is Gregg Harvey, and I currently hold two different 
positions in your chapter, membership chair and treasurer. I have also been a member' 
of the chapter for over 4 years. 

As the membership chair, I receive monthly reports from the State on the number of 
members our chapter has, new members and any changes to your membership 
information. I also send out to new members a letter introducing myself as the 
membership chair and to let them know that if they need any information on the chapter, 
they can either call me or email me, and I will do my best to help them, or direct them to 
the right person to answer their questions or concerns. 

In August, I was elected treasurer of the chapter, and as the treasurer it is my 
responsibility to maintain all financial records the chapter has and to report to the 
executive board and the membership the chapter's financial condition. 

As most of you know by now I live in San Francisco, and I'm from the state of 
Wisconsin and moved here in 1983. 

Happy Holiday's to all of you and may you have a prosperous New Year. 

Gregg .. ~ . 

~ 
~,·_ ~~ 



Fun Things Coming Your Way 

Holiday Ball . Pick up your newsletter. Read this page. Get in your truck and get here! 
It's gonna be a bang-up event on Friday, December 3rd. So head on over to The State 
Room at 306 Baden A venue, South San Francisco. 

December Chapter Meeting will be on Thursday the 16th at the home of Chris 
Caufield. Call the hotline for directions, or email RodeoJab@aol.com. 

Dancing at the 1220! We're back! Mark your calendars now for January 29th! 

Remember, all events are subject to change after press time. So, make it a habit to check the 
hotline and/or the webpage often . You never know what you'll stumble across. 

Backs bed! 

Not a whole lot to say this month. I guess 
everyone's been too busy to cause trouble. 
Some old stories, still floating around. 
Something about Barbara Bush and the shrubs 
at the river? I dunno. Of course, the gathering 
in San Jose this week was entertaining, and the 
visual of a certain relatively new member 
modeling a saddle . ... . well ... again ... youjust 
had to be there (sure hope those pictures turn 
out!). 

Congratulations to ... 

The following people at FINALS!! 
Debbie Andrews Bull Riding - Second Place 
Debbie Andrews Broncs - Fourth Place 
Debbie Andrews Chute Dogging- Fifth Place 
Debby Freeman Pole Bending- Seventh Place 
Doug Graff Steer Riding- Fifth Place 
Doug Graff Steer Deco - Seventh Place 
Doug Graff Goats - Eighth Place 
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